
Queenhill Medical Practice

Patient Participation Group

&

Annual General Meeting
Held 11th March 2015

Present :

Janet Jalfon (Chair & Minutes) - Barbara Courtenay – Brian Barnes – Mary Gill – Ernest Sweeney - Surend Patel - Kelly Bissell (Practice Admin) - Lynne Poole (Practice Manager)
Apologies :

Alison Allen – Lynn Ticehurst – Barbara Fox – Robin Sullivan

Minutes of the last meeting
These had been circulated and were adopted.
Matters arising there from:
First Aid Courses:  It was decided that, in future, the PPG could invite individuals who are not registered patients to attend these courses.  Barbara C agreed to contact the British Red Cross to book two courses to be held this year.  The first course would be for those with an interest in caring for the elderly and the second for those caring for a baby or child. 

Annual PPG Report for NHS England
Lynne P brought to the meeting a formal document - a comprehensive report which collated the actions of the practice and the PPG during 2014/2015. 

Members present read and agreed the details of this report.  The Chair (JJ) and the Practice Manager (LP) signed these official papers.


Copies will be circulated to members and displayed on the practice notice boards and on the practice website.

It was felt that there had been a satisfactory outcome to a number of issues that the Group had addressed during the course of the year.  


End of Year Review

Number of Members of the PPG

Kelly reported that 300 patients form the ‘Virtual’ PPG and that steps will be taken to increase this number.  It was thought that adding more members to the ‘Real’ PPG would also be of benefit.

DNAs
The number of DNAs had fallen however it is still relevant that patients be made aware of the importance of keeping or cancelling each appointment.  The practice will continue to monitor numbers and report to the PPG.    
Use of hospital A & E Departments
The use and misuse of hospital A & E Departments was discussed.  This is a nationwide issue.   To take some pressure off hospitals, other treatment options including the use of the ‘111’ and ‘Out Of Hours’ services were recommended as well as the use of walk-in minor injuries clinics and urgent care centres.

First Aid Courses

Two courses were successfully held during 2014 and as recorded above, it was recommended that two courses be offered during 2015 with each one being available to registered and non-registered patients.
Finance Report
Janet J will draw up the end of year statement and present it to the next meeting.  As so few transactions have occurred during the year, it was decided that an audit by an external body would not be necessary.  

Wheelchair
The surgery is unable use the donated wheelchair due to Health & Safety regulations.  Members of the PPG are to consider who else might benefit from its use.

Election of Officers for 2015/2016

As there were no other nominees, Janet Jalfon (Chair) and Lynn Ticehurst (Secretary) were re-elected.  

A.O.B.   
Attendance of Doctors at PPG Meetings

Members fully appreciate the obligation of Doctors to attend many meetings but it was suggested that a doctor might attend two PPG Meetings per year to discuss specific issues.  
Fabric of the building
Some necessary building/repair work at the practice was discussed.  It was agreed that this may be an issue that should be dealt with by the practice rather than the PPG.  The practice is responsible for the fabric of the building at No31 but it was unclear as to whether the practice should also maintain the access e.g.  the ramp access.  More information is required.   
Action plan for the PPG Group for 2015/2016
Ideas to be brought to the next meeting.
Patient Participation Group Awareness Week.  1 – 6th June 2015

It was thought that this week presents a good opportunity to raise the profile of the PPG with the intention of increasing membership and collecting feedback from patients.  A programme of activities will be decided upon at the next meeting.     

JJ closed the meeting by thanking everyone for attending and for their part in the work done during the past 12 months.

Date of the next Meeting

Wednesday 20th May 2015 at 6.30pm

                                         ***************************
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